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ST. LAWRENCE ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES
from February 13,2017

The St. Lawrence school Advisory Council met on February 13th, 2017 at 6:15pm. Members in at-
tendance were Kate Capp, Sandra Fonder, Nancy Kruger, Rondi Scoular and Jason Street. Also at-
tending were Brenda Anderson and Susie Wendland.

The meeting began with a Prayer and Jason called the meeting to order. The Agenda was reviewed
and the minutes from the January meeting were read. Rondi made a motion to accept the minutes
as read. Kate seconded the motion. The motion passed.

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
Catholic Schools Week went well. Soup day was good. The meal and bingo raised around $1,300,
we had a lot of food and snacks donated. The money will go to the general fund.

For the Catholic Schools Raffle we are at $7,280, still far from our goal of $16,000

Mardi Gras will be February 26th. The breakfast will be a free will offering. there will be a raffle for a
huge teddy bear.

Parent teacher conferences are scheduled for Feb 13th and 15th. Will be as needed.

The Schwan'’s fundraiser will run from March 1 - April 15th with a 20% and 40% of E. gift cards, and
from April 16th - July 14th with a 5%

The Gala this year will be “A Stroll through the Seasons”, April 28th, 2017. Working on prices and
games and silent auction.

Student council has a new group of kids for this semester. Started the Lap-a-thon and this is mak-
ing a lot of kids walk before class! Still doing the store every other Friday.

OLD BUSINESS
The Alumni Letter are out. Total received $1,585

Dismissal Routine is working better.
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NEW BUSINESS
2017-2018 Tuition Rates

+ Preschool MWF $85 and TTH $70 (this amount stays the same)

« Kindergarten $1,300

« First Grade $ 1,400

+ Second - sixth grade $1,500

« Family Cap for Parishioners only $3,500, Non-Parishioners — No family cap.

Projected enrollment for 2017-2018 is 94 students. Currently we have 93 students in K-6

The talk will be given by Wayde Fraasch to the boys and Joan Frerichs to the girls. This year will be a
little different. Parents can come and watch the video but then they would leave so there is room
for the kids to ask questions.

Jen Krause will be taking the janitor position part time. She will be working part time 2 hours a
week Monday, Wednesday and Friday after school cleaning the classrooms. She will work for a few
hours Tuesday and Thursdays. Marvin won't clean the church so he will fill in as needed.

Cartoonist Jason Folkerts will be visiting each classroom K-6 on April 20th, to talk about the basics
of cartooning.

The next Council Meeting will be April 10th at 6:15pm
The meeting was finished with a prayer

Kate made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Rondi second the motion. The Motion passed and the
meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted
Sandra Fonder

*All school council meeting dates are published in the bulletin and listed on the parish website.
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